Newburyport Public Library

Board of Directors – Regular Meeting
October 7, 2015
Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 5:15 PM by Elizabeth Valeriani. Attending, in addition to Ms. Valeriani, were Monica Blondin, Barbara Dowd, Kathy Carey, James Connolly, Marcia Edson, Gary Gorski, Bob Gould and Steve Moore. Also attending was Head Librarian and Recording Secretary Cynthia Dadd. Sarah White, Mayor Donna Holaday and Thomas O’Brien were absent.
Old Business:

Approval of Minutes 

The minutes of the June 3, 2015 meeting were approved with corrections on a motion by Mr. Connolly; seconded by Mr. Moore.
Personnel Update
Ms. Dadd told the Board that Melanie Bennett, part- time Library Technician in the Children’s Department, has retired. This vacancy was advertised within the AFSCME union for 10 days with no applicants. It has now been posted on the Massachusetts Board of Library Commissioners website, with some respondents already. The successful candidate will work in the children’s room and at the main circulation desk.
State Financial Report
Ms. Dadd distributed copies of the recently submitted state aid and state financial reports. She explained that, for the second year, she made application for the “flexibility” option in meeting the Materials Expenditure Requirement.  The flexibility option is available to the Newburyport Public Library because it is open the required number of hours per week for libraries in more populous towns. The adjusted standard requires 12% of the library’s budget to be spent on materials, rather than 15%. Meeting the adjusted standard enables the library to qualify for a 100% state aid award.
Policy Review
There are currently no updated policies for Board review.
Art Appraisal

Ms. Dadd told the Board that Monica Reuss of Northeast Auctions is scheduled to begin the art appraisal next Wednesday, October 14th.  She will take photos of all of the pieces and appraise the art works. Ron Bourgeault will appraise the furniture pieces. The entire appraisal will cost $750-850 and Ms. Reuss expects the work to be completed by the end of November.
Friends of the Library Annual Meeting

The Friends of the Library annual meeting held on September 17th was well attended and there was much favorable feedback about Judge Richard Welch’s talk about his grandfather, John P. Marquand.
New Business:
Children’s Room/Teen Loft News/Adult Programs 
Allison Driscoll provided the following report about the Children’s Department: There has been positive feedback about moving the two- year- old and preschool story times to Wednesdays. In addition to story times, the following programs were held in September: scavenger hunt, jewelry making seminar, Pete the Cat button guessing game and stuffed animal sleepover.  Upcoming programs include another scavenger hunt, pumpkin-decorating craft, and a stitchery program to create “Despicable Me” minions.
Sara Smith reported that six teen programs and one volunteer meeting were held in September. Two programs have already been held in October.
Adult Programs:

Novel Ideas: NPL’s Fiction Book Club for Adults –October 14 – A Spool of Blue Thread
Just the Facts Book Club: Nonfiction for Adults –October 27 – The Coke Machine
Reading Glasses – October 28 – The Daring Ladies of Lowell
Sequential Stories Graphic Novel Group – October 6 – V for Vendetta
History Through the Lens – The Duchess; Unbroken; Hotel Rwanda
Movie Matinees – If I Stay; Emma; They Came Together
Senior Coffee Hours – October 8 and 22
Other programs :  
October 2 – Teen Window Painting: Haunt the Loft ; October 2 – Color me Calm: Adult Coloring Group; October 13 – Mill girls of New England; October 19 – Adult Craft Night: Apple Print Tote Bag ; October 29 – Troubadours and Troublemakers: The Music and Politics of Woody Guthrie, Pete Seeger and Bob Dylan.
September Statistics
Lynn Marks provided the following information: Comparing this September to the same month in 2014, the library was open 8 fewer hours and the total circulation decreased by 810, just about one day’s circulation amount, so the circulations were quite consistent. There were circulation increases in the following categories: adult books, Overdrive e-books, adult DVDs, children’s CDs and adult magazines. There were decreases in children’s books, teen books, children’s DVDs, children’s magazines and adult CDs.  After several months of decreasing circulation last year, the circulation appears to be stabilizing.
E-newsletter

Ms. Dadd reminded the Board that reference librarians have launched a weekly email newsletter blast to keep patrons updated on program offerings. Anyone may sign up for the e-newsletter via the library’s website- www.newburyportpl.org
Long-Range Planning

Ms. Dadd talked about the upcoming long- range planning process.  She asked for representatives for the planning committee and Ms. Valeriani and Ms. Blondin agreed to serve, if the time frame is workable.  Prior to this process, which will involve two meetings of the committee, Ms. Dadd will complete an action plan update to the existing long- range plan, which she will file with the Massachusetts Board of Library Commissioners by the December 1st deadline.
FOL Book Sale

The Friends of the Library semi-annual book sale begins soon. Donations will be accepted starting this Saturday, October 17th, continuing through noon on Wednesday, October 21st. The Friends preview sale will be Wednesday evening and the open sale will take place Thursday, October 22-Saturday, October 24. The price for a bag of books at the Saturday sale will increase from $2 per bag to $3 per bag.
User Experience  (UX)

Ms. Dadd discussed with the Board the concept of user experience (UX) which has become important in libraries with the general decline in circulation.  Patrons are still visiting libraries, but often using them in new and different ways, such as for varied and interesting programming and group meeting and social spaces. Others use the library virtually for access to the catalog, placing reserves on materials and using databases and e-content. Libraries are working to meet these changing expectations.  As part of the library’s long range planning, Ms. Dadd says that they will need to focus on this experience component, not just on the library collections. She shared several notes from patrons describing their appreciation for the helpful assistance of various members of the library staff.
October Calendar
The October library calendar was reviewed. Ms. Dadd reviewed her meeting schedule for October. 
Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 5:48PM on a motion by Ms. Dowd; seconded by Ms. Blondin. The next meeting will take place on November 4, 2015 at 5:15 PM.
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